
May 6, 1958

Union Board Meeting #4

Mike Mods called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. Dee
Benko read the minutes from the last meeting. They were
corrected and then approved.

Mary Jo Nichols, Jim's new secretary, was introduced to
the Board.

Mike then introduced Mr. Wook from the "Eclectic" magazine
staff. Mr. Wood discussed the aims of the magazine and stat-
ed what the general content of the magazine would be: 1.
Articles presenting student opinions regarding the adminis-
tration and faculty. 2. Reflections of faculty and staff
members. 3. Student's literary works. 4. Comprehensive
summaries of significant lectures and meetings and 5. Shart
papers on various subjects. Mr. Wood asked the Board to con-
sider backing Eclectic magazine financially. Financial back-
ing would involve about #4,000 with the understanding that
at least falf would be returned through sales and advertis-
ing. No action was taken by the Board at this time.

At this point each Union Board member was asked to make a
report on the progress thus far with their various activi-
ties.

Jerry Pollock told the Board the the interviews for Junior
Union Board were set for Wednesday, May 14th. In order to
be eligible students must have 50 hours of Union work, a 1.4
average and either freshman or sophomore standing at this time.
Out of the group of applicants, 12 will be chosen.

The publicity committee reported on their ideas for the clinic.
These included suggestions for different events, experts to
talk to Board, promotion of activities as a whole. In a few
weeks the committee will present application forms to the
Board.

Jim Lyons announced that card playing in the Commons will be
limited when the. cafeteria line is open. Discussion was held
as to what to ask students to give in return for playing
cards---i. e. I.D. card or a small fee which would be returned
when the cards are returned.

Jim also distributed copies of the Union policies for Union
Board use. Jim will take Board members on a tour of the Union
Building on Monday at 3:00 p.m.

Various Board members designated which of their functions now
have open applications.



Jundy Hinds announced her steering committee for Fall Carnival.
Discussion arose as to one member not being qualified. The
Board felt that in order to remove someone a name from a steer-
ing committee there must be majority vote to this effect. In
this case, the majority did not so vote. Therefore, the Fall
Carnival Steering Committee for next Fall is as follows:

General Chairman,- Buffy Cohen
Secretary - Suzie Eberhart
Publicity - Steve Cohen and Ky Kyger
Raffle Booth and Tickets - Ed Showalter
Construction - Paul Hiatt
Programs and Concessions - Barbara Soloaroo
Judging and Awards - Bob Cochran
Bachelor of the Year - Pete Sherman

Dee Benko announced the Bachelor of the Year Steering Com-
mittee as:

Bachelor Parade - Mac Busby
Bachelor Stage - Suzie Stuart
Promotion - Cathy Tipton
Voting - Bill Vititoe
Prizes - Mary Conrad

Jim has sent applications to each counselor in the dorms stat-
in that we choose our steering committees from those who ap-
ply. This was done to make sure that there was no misunder-
standing of our methods.

Harriet Burgheim suggested that we try to make the Turtle Derby
a part of Fall Carnival so that All money for charity might be
raised at one time. This idea was not accepted by the Board.

Dave Klemm suggested that the Union booth be in a better loca-
tion this year for Fall Carnival.

Since 4 or 5 members must take a business law exam next week
at 4:00 p.m. It was moved to have a supper meeting in the
Marine Room at 5:30.

The meeting was ad j&urned at 6:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Dee Benko, Secretary

Mi e M ss, President


